GENERAL COUNSEL OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
1600 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20301-1600
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CEMNERAL COUMSEL

The Honorable J. Dennis Hastert

Speaker of the House of Representatives
Washington, D.C., 20515

Dear Mr. Speaker:

The Department of Defense proposes the enclosed draft legisiation, "To authorize
appropriations for fiscal year 2001 for military activities of the Department of Defense, to
prescribe military personnel strengths for fiscal year 2001, and for other purposes.”

This legislative proposal is part of the Deparunent of Defense Legislative Program for the
Second Session of the 106th Congress and is necessary to carry out the President's budget pians
for fiscal year 2001. The Office of Management and Budget advises that there is no objection to
the presentation of this proposal to the Congress, and that its enactment would be in accord with
the program of the President.

The bill proposes several important initiatives needed for the efficient operation of the
Department of Defense. It would contribute to the smooth management of the Department by
providing inany improvements to the authorities under which we operate.

The Department currently is developing several other legislative proposals, including an
initiative regarding the basic allowance for housing for military personnel. We will submit these
Initiatives in the near future.
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Douglas A. Dworkin
Acting General Counsel
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GENERAL COUNSEL OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
1600 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20301-1600
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SENERAL COLWNSEL

The Honorable Al Gore
President of the Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. President:

The Department of Defense proposes the enclosed draft legislation, "To authorize
appropriations for fiseal year 2001 for military activities of the Department of Defense. to
prescribe military personnel strengths for fiscal year 2001, and for other purposes.”

This legislative proposal is part of the Department of Defense Legislative Program for the
Second Session of the 106th Congress and is necessary to carry out the President’s budget plans
for fiscal year 2001. The Office of Management and Budget advises that there is no objection to
the presentation of this proposal to the Congress, and that its enactment would be in accord with
the program of the President.

The bill proposes several important initiatives needed for the efficient operation of the
Department of Defense. [t would contribute to the smooth management of the Department by
providing many improvements to the authorities under which we operate.

The Department currently 1s developing several other legislative proposals, including an
initiative regarding the basic allowance for housing for military personncl. We will submit these
initiatives in the near future.

Douglas A. Dworkin
Acting General Counsel
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